ADAMS TOWNSHIP PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD

The regular meeting of the Adams Township Parks and Recreation Board was held on August 2, 2022 at the Adams Township Municipal Building located at 690 Valencia Road, Mars, PA 16046.

The meeting began at 7:00 P.M. The following members of the Parks and Recreation Board were present: Heidi Brandon, Dave Goodworth, Karen Morrow, Shelley Savoroski, Tom Scheller and Marilyn Watson. Also present was Parks & Recreation Director Haley Zaliponi.

APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES:

On a motion made by Marilyn Watson and seconded by Shelley Savoroski, the Parks and Recreation Board minutes for April 5, 2022 were approved.

All were in favor.

On a motion made by Marilyn Watson and seconded by Heidi Brandon, the Parks and Recreation Board minutes for May 3, 2022 were approved.

All were in favor.

On a motion made by Marilyn Watson and seconded by Heidi Brandon, the Parks and Recreation Board minutes for June 7, 2022 were approved.

All were in favor.

UPDATES:

Pickleball Courts: Light Installation started the last week in July with concreting the bases into place. The electric company will return in the coming weeks to install the light posts. Dave Goodworth commented that we will have to discuss usage policy for the future.

War Memorial Pavilion (Completed with the first rental being on August 3, 2022)

Musco Baseball Lights & Equipment (Lights will be operating by fall season)

New Water Line (Completed)

Splash Pad & Pavilion (Tentative Completion for Fall)

Power Master Plan (Completed; work to start in August)

Dugout Roofs on Rotary & Kiwanis Field (Completed by Fall)

OLD BUSINESS:

Annual Car Cruise

The Annual Car Cruise is scheduled for September 17, 2022 and will benefit the Ellis Family. Haley Zaliponi is in need of volunteers to help with selling raffle tickets and helping with check-in. A DJ was hired this year to provide music and help with announcements. Dash plaques are being designed and sponsor letters will be sent out the second week of August.

NEW BUSINESS:

Sip & Stroll

The Sip & Stroll is scheduled for August 20, 2022 and all proceeds will go towards the new splash pad. Haley Zaliponi announced that we would need volunteers to help with registration, checking ID's, selling raffle tickets and runners for the holding tent. Both Heidi Brandon and Marilyn Watson said they could volunteer.

Light Up Night Discussion

It's that time of year again where the Board needs to book Santa and it was brought up about trying to return to "normal" with offering Pictures with Santa in the Park instead of doing a drive thru. Little Big Shots is available to do fireworks this year. There are tentative plans to do two-days with Santa in the park, giving the option for a back-up for fireworks in case of inclement weather.

ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting adjourned at 7:55P.M. The next meeting will be on September 6, 2022.

Submitted by:

Haley Zaliponi